
 

 

 
Long Island Population Health Improvement Program (LIPHIP) 

Attendance & Meeting Summary  
November 19, 2015, 3-5pm 

 

In Attendance: Bruce Berlin, MD,  Suffolk County Medical Society, Member, Executive Committee; Laurel Janssen-

Breen, St. Joseph’s College, Professor of Community Health Nursing; Celina Cabello, Nassau County Health Department, 

Epidemiologist; Rodolfo Cano, Fidelis Care New York, Outreach Specialist; Michael Corcoran, Data Analyst, PHIP; 

Marilyn Fabbricante, St. Charles Hospital, Executive Director, Public and External Affairs; Carol Ann Foley, St. Joseph 

Hospital, Director; Harriet Gourdine-Adams, LIAAC/TriCare Systems, Chief Officer Care Coordination; Doreen Gumo, 

Time to Play Foundation, Founder; Christine Hendriks, Catholic Health Services of LI, Vice President, Public and External 

Affairs; Grace Kelly-McGovern, Suffolk County Department of Health; Karyn Kirschbaum, Western Suffolk BOCES, 

School Health Policy Specialist; Anne Little, Asthma Coalition of LI/ALA, Director; Janine Logan, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital 

Council, Senior Director, Communications and Population Health; Anne Marie Montijo, Association for Mental Health and 

Wellness, Deputy Director for Strategic Initiatives; Joanne Newcombe, South Nassau Communities Hospital, VP, 

Community Health Development’ Sue Palo, St. Francis Hospital, Director, Rehabilitation and Community Services; John 

Perkins, St. Charles Hospital, Physician Liaison; Sarah Ravenhall, Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council, Program Manager-

PHIP; Yvonne Spreckels, Stony Brook University Hospital, Director of Community Relations; Vincent Strynkowski, Society 

of St. Vincent de Paul, Clothing Donation Coordinator; Anne Thorsen, American Cancer Society, Community Executive; 

Karen Tripmacher, Winthrop University Hospital, Assistant Director, Community Relations & Special Projects; Colleen 

Valdini, Good Samaritan Hospital Medical Center, Public & External Affairs Manager; Luis Valenzuela, Health Education 

Project/1199 SEIU, Healthcare Advocate; Stuart Vincent, John T. Mather Memorial Hospital, Director of Public Relations; 

Kate Warner, NSHC/Rochester Healthcare Alliance, Director, Quality and Education; Kim Whitehead, Nassau-Suffolk 

Hospital Council, Communication Specialist’ Althea Williams, Stony Brook Medicine, Senior Manager, Provider and 

Community Engagement; Kate Zummo, South Nassau Communities Hospital, Director, Community Education. 

Welcome & Introductions 

 

J. Logan, Senior Director, Communications & Population Health welcomes committee 

members to the November LIPHIP meeting.  
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In partnership with Society of St. Vincent de Paul, the Long Island Health Collaborative 

held a warm clothing drive during the November meeting. S. Ravenhall thanks members 

who donated to the event.  

 

Pascale Fils-Aime was introduced as the PHIP Public Health Intern. Pascale is a dual 

MPH-MBA student at Stony Brook University referred by Lisa Benz-Scott, Director of 

Graduate Program in Public Health at Stony Brook University.   

Workgroup Update 

 Public Education, Outreach 

& Community Engagement 

The Public Education, Outreach & Community Engagement workgroup, chaired by 

Chris Hendriks met on 11/18, just prior to the start of the full PHIP Collaborative 

meeting. During this meeting sub-workgroup members: 

 Reviewed and approved the LIHC/PHIP promotional brochure 

 Discussed plans for a Spring 2016 website launch with plans to reveal the 

Walking Portal in time for National Walking Week which takes place in April 

 Decided upon a name for the walking portal: “Are You Ready Feet?” 

 Discussed developing small business cards as a tool for promoting the portal 

Workgroup Update 

 Academic Partners 

The Academic Partners workgroup met during conference call on Friday November 13 

During this meeting, members discussed:  

1. Student Internship Project: An electronic survey will be sent to LIHC partners to 

identify existing student opportunities. The purpose of this survey is to identify: 

a. Clinical Sites 

i. Nursing: intern (paid/unpaid), clinical opportunities, volunteer 

opportunities 

ii. MPH: practicum (service learning experience) or Internships 

(paid/unpaid) 
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b. Scholarship Opportunities 

c. Opportunities for Collaborative Research 

d. Next Steps/Workgroup Vision: Engage Hofstra and Stony Brook Medical 

Schools and other health disciplines 

Pascale Fils-Aime, PHIP Public Health Intern will take leadership of putting this 

survey together. Sarah & Pascale will send final questionnaire to workgroup for 

feedback before it is distributed to Collaborative members. 

Workgroup Update 

 CLAS/Workforce 

 

The CLAS/Workforce workgroup is comprised of LIPHIP staff members in collaboration 

with the Nassau and Suffolk PPS’s.  

 The Suffolk Care Collaborative CLAS DSRIP workgroup and LIPHIP are 

researching train the trainer style programs for Culturally & Linguistically 

Appropriate Services in hope that we will be able to host a session for our 

Collaborative members and CBOs throughout Long Island. Post-session, 

members will be able to bring back a tailored program to incorporate within their 

respective organizations. We will report again once a model is selected that best 

meets our needs.  

 The LIHC/PHIP continues to communicate and promote any Stanford Chronic 

Disease Model Program trainings that are being held in the region.  

 S. Ravenhall attended the Nassau Queens PPS Cultural Competency Workgroup 

Meeting on October 30, 2015 to discuss Hot Spotting, Cultural Competency 

Survey and Community CCHL Strategies. 

 M. Corcoran and S. Ravenhall attended a Nassau Queens PPS Hot Spotting 

meeting on November 12 to discuss the NQP DSRIP plan for cultural 

competency and health literacy. During this meeting, the team discussed 
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methodology and potential data sources (3M software to identify PPA/PPV). A 

follow up meeting is scheduled for November 24, 2015. 

 The PHIP staff will continue to work with the various DSRIP workgroups to 

identify areas where we can provide meaningful collaboration, streamline 

responsibilities to avoid duplication of work.  

The LIPHIP has obtained lists of partners who attested to their regional PPS during the 

DSRIP process. We have plans to expand, flush out this list and make it available to the 

public.  

Workgroup Update 

 Complete Streets/Nutrition 

& Wellness 

 

 Work with Complete Streets and Nutrition and Wellness is ongoing. Several 

partnerships have emerged through our collaboration with the PPSs and in partnership 

with Complete Streets/Nutrition and Wellness workgroup members: 

 Creating Healthy Schools and Communities Josephine Connolly-Schoonen, 

Chief, Nutrition Division, Stony Brook Medicine.  PHIP staff will be working to 

support her data needs. Workgroup members from Western Suffolk BOCES and 

Cornell Cooperative Extension are working in collaboration on this grant.  

 Dr. Carlos Vidal, Center for Community Engagement and Leadership 

Development, Donna Crapanzano, Clinical Assistant Professor, Stony Brook 

University and a team from Stony Brook Center for Community Engagement and 

Leadership Development who are working to submit an application for a School 

Based Health Center in Wyandanch. They are looking for preliminary data sets 

that will support this application. Michael Corcoran, PHIP Data Analyst has 

compiled an initial report using PQI, Census and Data from the National Center 

for Education Statistics. 

Workgroup Update The PHIP steering committee met November 17, 2015.  Members of the Steering 
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 Industry Partners Committee will advise Janine Logan, Senior Director, of potential Industry partner 

connections.  

Michele Gervat, Director of Community Health at American Heart Association offered to 

serve as a resource in engaging those industry partners who she has a pre-existing 

relationship with. Janine Logan, Senior Director, Communications and Public Health will 

work conjointly with Michele to personally visit potential partners.  

Data Updates 

 Wellness Portal 

 

The Wellness Survey & Portal was developed by the LIHC members prior to obtaining 

PHIP funding through the state. Criteria have been developed to determine which 

programs are eligible to participate in use of the survey. Pre and Post-program, a 

representative from the organization will enter data collected from the paper survey into 

the Portal. This portal was developed by Lisa Benz Scott, Director of Graduate Program 

in Public Health and Bill Redman, Programmer Analyst at Stony Brook University. Four 

organizations participated in use of this portal as part of a pilot phase.  

 

Pilot data was downloaded in October 2015. Michael Corcoran, PHIP Data Analyst has 

been providing analysis of the survey results. His findings reveal statistical significance 

using T-test analysis with several of the programs. PHIP staff members feel confident 

that with increased usage of the portal and thus increased data to analyze, we will be 

able to draw conclusions about the various programs that organizations throughout 

Long Island are providing to the community. Now that our pilot phase has shown 

significance in program effectiveness, we are working to recruit and sustain the use of 

this survey moving forward.  The Wellness survey has been translated into Spanish 

language for members to use. 

Community Health Needs Local Health Departments, hospitals and LIPHIP will work to engage Community Based 
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Assessment Plans Organizations and community members. The LIPHIP will take a leadership role in 

compiling information and writing assessments for Nassau and Suffolk Counties.  

 

Strategy 1: Collect primary data from community members and CBOs through 

utilization of existing Prevention Agenda Survey. The community member survey has 

been finalized in hard copy and Survey Monkey format. Health Departments and 

Hospitals will distribute this survey with the LIPHIP as a centralized return location.  

 

Strategy 2: Engage CBOs: LIPHIP will plan a Regional CBO Summit event facilitated 

discussions will be led. This event will take place in February of 2016. Promotion, 

recruitment and planning are underway. S. Ravenhall has discussed plans with Amy 

Hammock from Stony Brook University. Details will be available prior to the December.  

The LIHC members agree that it would be wise to plan several dates/times with morning 

and afternoon sessions in locations that are convenient to participating organizations. 

This way, we will engage and capture the voice of a more diverse group of participants.  

 

Strategy 3: Evaluation of Successes with CHIP. Data from Wellness Survey  

 M. Corcoran, Data Analyst will evaluating effectiveness of CHIP programs such 

as CDC DPP, Stanford CDSMP-DSMP, Stepping on or standalone programs. 

Partnership with Healthix, Inc. Janine Logan, Senior Director, Communications and Population Health and Adam 

Becker, Senior Vice President, Healthix, Inc. have discussed plans to partner and 

engage in data exchange. As a RHIO, Healthix, Inc. has access to integrated data from 

select providers in this region through the Health Information Exchange. As logistics of 

this partnership are coordinated, details will be disseminated to Steering Committee 



 

Page 7 of 9  
 

members.  

Mental Health and Wellness 

Training 

Kim Whitehead, PHIP Communications Specialist provided details on the Mental Health 

and Wellness CPR training program. With support from the Association for Mental 

Health and Wellness, the LIHC will host several programs for Collaborative members. In 

the Mental Health First Aid course, you learn about risk factors and warning signs for 

mental health and addiction concerns, strategies for how to help someone in both crisis 

and non-crisis situations, and where to turn for help.  

Healthier Long Island Challenge 

IV 

Western Suffolk BOCES with American Dairy Association and Dairy Council, Cornell 

Cooperative Extension, Action for Healthy Kids, Creating Healthy Schools and 

Communities, Sustainable LI and Stony Brook Medicine are sponsoring a Healthier 

Long Island Challenge: Creating a Culture of Wellness Where We Live, Learn, Work 

and Play. The target audience is school administrators and educators. They may be an 

opportunity for the LIHC to attend the event to engage and reach out to CBOs and 

school officials. This event is taking place December 3, 2015 in Wheatley Heights at 

Western Suffolk BOCES. 

Nancy Copperman, Assistant Vice President, Public Health and Community 

Partnerships, North Shore LIJ, will be speaking about Community-School Wellness 

Connections: an Innovative Public Health Model during this meeting.  

Grant Opportunity The Regional Plan Association is looking for proposals for a grant opportunity. Grant 

proposals were due November 16, 2015 however, Christine Hsu, Senior Executive 

Administrator, Regional Plan Association, noted there was flexibility in application 

deadline for those interested.  

The project is looking for how issues related to mental and physical health play out in 

low income communities. Funding of between $5,000-13,000 would cover community 
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outreach, meeting organization and meeting facilitation.   

The goals include  

 Gaining understanding of social determinants of health and interplay between 

health and urban planning.  

 Knowledge of barriers and opportunities to live healthy lives 

 Build relationships between different organizations. 

DSMP Peer Leader Training Hudson River Healthcare provided informational folders for any organization interested 

in running a Stanford Chronic Disease, Chronic Disease Self-Management Program 

(English or Spanish), and Diabetes Self-Management Program. HRH care will work to 

coordinate the program and assign peer leaders. The host organization would be 

responsible for participation recruitment and program promotion. Sarah Ravenhall, 

Program Manager asked members to reach out to her if they are interested in 

participating. 

Communications 

 LIPHIP Newsletter 

 LIPHIP Member Directory 

Sarah Ravenhall spoke about the LIHC/PHIP Newsletter as an opportunity for 

organizations to promote their programs, information or events to the collaborative 

members.   

 

The LIHC/PHIP visual member directory is complete with the first version distributed to 

all members. The directory will be updated and redistributed every quarter as the 

collaborative membership continues to expand. 

Adjournment The Nassau-Suffolk Hospital Council Holiday Party is scheduled for December 11, 2015 

at the Venetian Yacht Club. All committee members are invited to join in Celebration.  

 

The next LIPHIP Meetings are scheduled for: 
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1. December 17, 2015: 9:30-10:30am (via conference call) 

2. January 14, 2015 9:30-11:30am 

 


